
 
 
 

 
 
 

OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(COWLEY ROAD CARNIVAL)  

(TRAFFIC REGULATION) 
SPECIAL EVENT ORDER 2024 

 
 

Statement of Reasons 
 

The Cowley Road Carnival, a community event is due to be held again on 
Sunday 1 September 2024 and is being promoted by Pax Nindi, Cowley Road 
Works c/o Pegasus Theatre, 64 – 65 Magdalen Road, Oxford, OX4 1RE 
 
The County Council is satisfied that, because of the large number of expected 
participants and spectators, the carnival procession itself and the nature of the 
event, it is appropriate for the procession to be held on Cowley Road in 
Oxford and it is not reasonably practicable for it to be conducted off-road. 
 
Traffic measures will be in place including for road closures and waiting 
restrictions and there will be standard exemptions for access, emergency 
services and utility works and diversions will also be in place. 
 
The traffic management measures require that restrictions will apply between 
07:00 and 21:00 hours on Sunday 1 September 2024.   
 
Dated:  15 August 2024    
 
Network Coordination (Ref: S24-014) 
Oxfordshire County Council 
County Hall 
Oxfordshire County Council 
OX1 1ND 
 


